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Letter from the Alpine School Campus (Altitude 1585m). 
 
Thursday 10th November 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Families,  
 
Hello again from the community of the Alpine School Campus!  
 
What a busy term we have had already. A mixture of sunshine, fog, rain, snow and cool winds has certainly 
made our expeditions interesting. Some expedition groups have headed-out and hence have returned already. 
They donned backpacks and wet weather gear, making their way out to camp at Biathlon and JB Hut for a night 
before returning to school. The students were well prepared and full of excitement, apprehension, readiness, 
and worry, all mixed into one! We know, however, that what they will learn through their undertaking and this 
experience will put them in great stead. One of the concepts we use in designing our type of educational 
experience is to move from the known to the unknown. In moving to, and living at, the Alpine School Campus, 
students initially are in an unknown environment (socially, physically, emotionally, geographically, and so on), 
which they soon become comfortable and familiar with. It is a very deliberate part of the process of learning 
both leadership skills and to be enterprising. 
 
Some of your emails or letters from your sons and daughters may indicate that, while things are different at the 
Alpine School Campus, it is still hard work and fun. If that is so, we are delighted! We believe learning is hard 
work and should still be enjoyable. Real learning often challenges what we believe and know. It is not much use 
re-learning what we already know! However, how do we know what we don’t know? That is the hard part of 
what students learn here. To be able to unlock the potential of knowing what we don’t know (we refer to it, as 
becoming autonomous learners) is an enormous skill!  
 
Students should approach this or indeed achieve this towards the end of their Alpine School experience and in 
their reintegration period when they are at home next term. This is what will set them ahead of their peers! Our 
research from past students suggests that after a settling-in period at home and school, and in friendship circles 
that, as well as everything else they have learnt here, their experience here has dramatically improved their 
academic ability. We do know that the period of readjustment is similar to the period of separation…so, the post 
term holiday period may be a challenge with light at the end of the tunnel.  
 
The visiting weekend is this coming weekend by the time you receive this, and we look forward to seeing you 
again. Can we stress that it is a family occasion, for parents’ benefit, and should be limited to immediate family 
members?  
 
Pick-up time is from 9:00am on Saturday 12th of November, and the latest return time is Sunday 13th of 
November by 4pm. We do ask that you return with your son or daughter and be departed by 4pm.  
 
NOTE - Some families may wish to leave earlier on the Sunday, due to lengthy travel involved or family 
commitments. The school will be staffed from midday on the Sunday. If any families are unable to attend, or 
wish to seek alternative arrangements, please let us know as soon as possible and we may be able to assist.  
 
We encourage emails between students and families, as long as they can positively add to the Alpine School 
Campus experience for your sons and daughters as well as parents, families and friends. Can we also add that it 
is pretty normal for students’ emails to be increasingly brief, and that brevity will more than likely become more 
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common; the letters will probably get shorter rather than longer! There is the risk of what we call the “tyranny 
of technology” and “cyber proximity”! When emailing, please be aware of the effect some comments and 
conversations can have on your son/daughter up here, and we message the same to your sons/daughters. It is 
difficult for parents when one receives an email extolling how terrible and homesick a son/daughter is when you 
are often so far away and most likely feeling helpless. Please try to avoid supporting “chat” about homesickness. 
It is useful to use terms like “we know you will do well” and “we know you can do it”, or “it is only 2 days until 
we see you and they will fly”. Also, perhaps avoid sharing too much of your own anxiety. Tell them “we look 
forward to sharing the stories” or “we now know how much work you do around home” (if that is the case!). 
Comments about how sad and distressed you are, even if it is the case, are sometimes unhelpful. We hope these 
are useful hints?  
 
Visiting weekend can see a return of “separation anxiety” for both families and students. At times, students have 
indicated their reluctance or insecurity about the visiting weekend. They are not really saying they don’t want to 
see you. Moreover, they are saying they can do it alone; they wanted to and have tried that independence they 
all strive for at this age. However, for some this may not be so! It is a critical component of our program, and 
they DO need you to support them in their considerable endeavor at the Alpine School Campus. The weekend 
will allow you as parents to have a better-shared understanding of the Alpine School Campus experience.  
This will help in the reintegration, when your son/daughter comes home, so you can perhaps better understand 
the people and places being spoken of and the experiences undertaken. It may also be the first time your 
son/daughter will show YOU around THEIR home! There are times when the whole building seems like one big 
adolescent bedroom, you know the place? Well, it is their home after all and no student in our 2000 or so who 
have been here suffered serious injury as a result of their bedroom being a mess. We try to remember to keep 
things in perspective and choose the battle when working with adolescents. 
 
We will, however, place a bit of leverage on them to tidy the place for the visiting weekend! 
 
Some behaviors we may see after the visiting weekend may include even fewer letters or correspondence home 
after the weekend and an anxiety of the experience finishing too soon, before students are ready for it to end! 
Sometimes there are just apparently irrational feelings that manifest themselves in all kinds of behaviors. As I 
have mentioned to you in the past, we are experienced at creating and dealing with these emotions and they are 
normal and individual. We also recognize that the manifestations of these emotions are different for every 
person and treat every issue individually; there is no book of cures at our disposal. 
 
This term we will be providing a School for Student Leadership report as it relates to the Australian Curriculum 
(F-10 Curriculum). Students will receive a report aligned with the F-10 Curriculum when they complete their 
Alpine School journey. In addition, students present their individual learning and growth and in the form of an 
electronic portfolio which they work on throughout the term. The key content from this gets published onto 
their own personal Sway website page. Students also, learn through the development and completion of their 
CLP (Community Learning Project).  
 
We look forward to seeing you on the visiting weekend and remember to check the Alpine Weather forecast 
prior to heading up http://www.bom.gov.au/vic/forecasts/mounthotham.shtml and drive safely.  
 
With every good wish, 
 

                
Mark Reeves, BA (Rec.), Grad Dip (OE & PE), Postgrad. Dip (Organizational Change), MACE.     Brodie Clapperton 
Principal.           Acting Campus Principal 
On behalf of the School Staff team.             Alpine School Campus 
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